Newmarket Badminton Federation

Note new venue for this year plus potentially significant league restructuring proposals - to follow

Secretary:

Laura Neaves 70 Victoria Street Littleport Ely, CB6 1LZ

14 August 2016

Dear Club Secretary,

Annual General Meeting & Fixture Meeting - Thursday 18th August 2016, 7pm, Newmarket Tesco

Once again the Annual General Meeting and Fixture meeting will be held together thus it is essential that each club try their utmost to send a representative on their behalf so if you are unable to be present please could you arrange for a representative to attend in your place or send an apology.

The meeting will be held on **Thursday 18th August 2016** starting promptly at **7.00pm** - **note the new venue**: after many years at the New Astley (latterly known as the Racing Centre) we are trying a new (and free) venue based at Newmarket's Tesco Extra Store, 1 Willie Snaith Road / Fordham Road, Newmarket CB8 7AH - see https://www.doogal.co.uk/ShowMap.php?postcode=CB8%207AH.

Directions: come off the A14 at junction 37, A142 and turn right at the T junction, then across the Burger King roundabout then right at the next roundabout. Alternatively come through town to the clock tower roundabout and take the A142 Fordham Road. Enter the front of the store (ideally the right hand side) and at the far end you will see on the wall "Your Community Space", just past the bread and cakes... resist. Sadly no bar but there is (again free) tea, coffee and I believe squash and biscuits. Proceedings will be the same as usual: AGM and trophy presentation lasting a maximum of an hour, followed by the fixtures bun fight.

Please find enclosed the following:

- Agenda
- Minutes of 2014/15 A.G.M.
- Club Directory (including Secretary email and telephone contacts)
- Final League Tables for 2015/16
- League Formation Proposal for 2016/17 [This is to follow very shortly, but note there may be potentially significant league restructuring proposals]
- Federation Rules

Note that the directory details are based on club returns at 1 August 2016 so please check that, for your club, these are both correct and complete (yellow highlighted cells indicate no details and green for missing emails) and let me know if there are any changes. Also please let me know of any proposed amendments to league rules, any nominations from your club for candidates for election to the Newmarket Badminton Federation committee or any other business that you wish to raise to assist us with managing the meeting.

I would like to thank you for your assistance last season & look forward to seeing you at the A.G.M. Many thanks and kind regards,

Laura Neaves

Laura Neaves, Secretary, Newmarket Badminton Federation. Encls.